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The nineteenth-century saw rebellions by the Adivasis which in turn were suppressed by the British. The 
objective of this essay was to try and understand the reasons for the Bhil tribal rebellion in the nineteenth 
century. The natural frontiers that had protected Adivasi societies were abolished by the British and with 
greater military efficiency were crushed. Forests were then integrated into the market economy for generating 
revenues. Colonial efforts to carry out surveys and enumerate natural reserves were to tax the forest areas in a 
better way. Despite this, the great Adivasi rebellion against the British had not been considered part of the 
“Indian national” war for independence. The Adivasis were unable to be defeated in many of the revolts, and 
the fight was only stopped when the British agreed to their urgent demands, as in the cases of the Bhil rebellion 
of 1809 and the Naik revolt of 1838 in Western India.  
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Introduction 

Indigenous people’s countries are those that declare 
themselves independent from other subdivisions of 
the society prevailing on their territories, or parts of 
them, based on a historical continuity with pre-
invasion and pre-colonial societies that established 
on their territory. They are currently non-dominant 
subdivisions of society, committed to preserving, 
developing, and transmitting to future generations 
their ancestral lands and ethnic identities as the 
foundation of their continued existence as peoples, 
in accordance with their cultural patterns, social 
institutions, and legal system (Banda, 2004). 
Adivasi communities do frequently show 
characteristic forms of social, cultural, political, and 
economic organization. In contrast to memberships 
of settler societies, Indigenous peoples naturally 
live in ‘segmental’ systems. In India original 
inhabited communities were autonomous 
households and enjoyed the status of land-owners 
(Dhebar, U. N. 1962).  In the pre-colonial period, 
‘Warli’ and other Adivasi community forest 
dwellers of Thane district and Dangs in western 
India lived in harmony with their environment. The 
living condition for unchanging egalitarianism, 
harmony with nature, ancient traditions of India 
incorporated a deep scientific knowledge of the 
forest, agriculture many plants and animals in their 
jungle environment is a part of the Adivasis, culture 
and thought of conservationism (Hardeman, 1994). 

Adivasi resistance in the colonial period 

Since the 18th century the struggle between Adivasi 
and British colonial people in western India. British 
colonial had been power struggle princes foreign 
armed force to lead their armies and Adivasis 
troops had been bow and arrow fought against 
British colonial people, because of natural 
resources encroachment by the colonial people. 
During the period of the British colonial 
government, they had eight types of administration 
departments for India such as revenue, home, 
railways, postal, education, health, forest and 
judicial. In1750, British power was on the rise. The 
British colonial armed force to play their armies 
and on organization, cry on military assistance, that 
time British acquired advantage of Maratha 
disarrangement to gain a foothold in western India. 
The Marathas did not remain integrated for long. 
The Peshwas, Holkars and Scindias fought amongst 
Adivasis for supremacy in western India. (Baviskar, 
(1999). Intermediaries between Adivasi landowners 
and the British colonial government. Non-Adivasis 
like vaniyas was created into a new class of 
Muttadars, Jagirdars, Thekadars and finally 
Zamindars who were introduced into Adivasi areas 
(Dhebar, U. N. 1962). 
Muttadars: The position of Muttadars is very 
important due to the functions conferred with them 
such as a collection of revenue, law and order 
maintenance and looking after other administrative 
functions of law and implementing decisions taken 
a higher level (Kumar, 2010).  
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Jagirdar: is the owner of large landholdings, 
Jagirdar means a title given by the colonial people 
to administer revenue collection power (Kumar, 
2010).  
Thekadars: Thekadars enjoyed the middlemen 
status under the Zamindars and had the right to 
collect rent from the tenants of the village to 
manage the village. In 1888 legal protection was 
granted to Thekadars who could prove their long 
possession and the fair improvement of the village 
to their credit (Subba, 2008).  
Zamindars: The Zamindars collected taxes 
similarly from all subjects of the king. The 
Zamindaries there were some intermediaries 
between the landlords and the tenant. They used to 
pay a proportionate share of the land revenue 
payable by the Zamindar to the government. The 
immediate implication was that the independent 
Adivasi landowners were transformed into land 
tenants. A revenue-collecting activity system with 
the backing of force was to bear on them (Subba, 
2008).  
British annexation of the Valsad district in 1802 
made Adivasi cultivators in the desert area protest 
against heavy tax demands. After the establishment 
of British colonial rule, between 1828 and 1833 
Adivasis again migrate end masses due to 
exploitation by moneylenders (Hardiman, 1987). 
Since the 19th century in western India, the 
Khandesh region was ruled by numerous Bhil 
chiefs, came under British rule, British colonial 
officials found it difficult to sentence ‘wild tribes’ 
for which killings or other similar violence. In 
terms of the politics of both time and sexual 
category, they saw the violence of the ‘tribes’ as 
very different from similar performances of 
violence by caste groups. In the discourses of the 
remnant, the latter was less ‘wild’ than the ‘tribes’ 
(Benjamin, & Mohanty, 2007).  

British Policy of Pacification with the Bhils 

The idea of employing and drilling Bhil men 
proved successful during the first stage of the 
“British pacification” of western India. And the first 
instance of an Adivasi police force was the 
Khandesh Bhil Corps founded by James Outram in 
1824. On this plan, Major William Hunter was to 
become in 1841 the first leader of the ‘Mewar Bhil 
Corps’ (MBC) organized. By recruiting Bhil men, 
the British colonial officers were provided with 
first-hand knowledge of the hills of safe ways and 
natural resources, and with skilled hunters for 

patrolling the hilly areas and drawing back cattle 
steals and highway thieves. Most of all, the co-
optation of certain Bhil ancestries into the British 
colonial service was to be a primary tool of 
pacification. The Bhil troops acted as recruiters 
among their kinsmen and the relations were to be 
established around the MBC headquarters in 
Kherwara and the hutment of Kotra in the Bhomat 
region, slowly turning into a class of non-violent, 
tamed cultivators (Fattori, 2012). 

Bhil resistance to the British 

In the 1840s, British power in the whole region of 
western India. The Adivasis naturally have an 
entirely human value, his loss of forests, modes of 
livelihood and resources to the forest, after the 
coming of the colonial and Adivasis rebelled 
against British colonial power of raids on plains and 
forest ancestor. The history of how the colonial 
took over the forests by various revolts against the 
migrator of British (Skaria, 1996). Since 1857 the 
Bhil revolt, during these problems, the considerable 
alarm was felt, to the border area of Khandesh 
region, rebel troops under the Tatya Tope leader of 
Maratha. In 1858 Tatya Tope crossed the border of 
the Narmada and marched west, Tatya Tope met 
with British colonial troops at the Chhota Udaipur 
region. Tatya Tope was failed and marked the end 
of the mutiny. 1859 the British had squashed the 
widespread uprisings area of north India, Jhansi 
Lakhmibi had been killed. In all over India when 
the rebellion, that time in western India all most 
areas Bhils fought on. The greatest well-known 
rebel among the Bhils, Bheema Naik and Khajuya 
Naik, his lead under there were 3000 rebels at 
Aambapani region. When the Bheema Naik 
rebellion was finally repressed in 1862, the British 
colonies were quick to establish armed outposts in 
the region of Satpuda hills to be better prepared to 
counter future eruptions of unrest and rebellion. In 
doing so, they supported the hand of local rulers 
about the Adivasis significantly and safeguarded 
that the Badwani region and the wider Nimad 
region joined the positions of those princely states 
who by the late nineteenth century ‘controlled 
almost uncontested authority their ‘kingdom’. 
These developments progressively led small kings 
to distance themselves from the now relatively 
powerless forest polities’ (Baviskar, 1999).  
There was a big battle between the British colonial 
and Adivasi army near the Aambapani on the 
border of Madhya Pradesh and Khandesh on the 
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date 11th April 1858. This battle became famous in 
the name of the ‘Battle of Aambapani’. Both armies 
suffered a great loss in that battle. The battle 
happened on the battleground surrounded by hills. 
The British colonial army equipped with a modern 
weapon system was attacking from one side. And 
on the other side, the native Khandesh Bhil army 
was defending the attack with its traditional 
weapons. Son of the Khajya Naik Adivasi (leader) 
was killed and 242 troop soldiers were killed in that 
struggle (Vasava, 2001). 
The “Indian Forest Act” of (1865) gave the colonial 
government the ability to take over any area 
containing forest resources. However, the 
confirmation could be affected only if existing 
Tribal rights of individuals and groups were not 
infringed upon. British colonial in India has begun 
to expand their colonial administration, forest 
policy, and rule by acquiring more territories in 
order to achieve more sovereignty. They have faced 
a lot of opposition in this area. Adivasi revolt was 
one of them as British colonial authorities have 
tried to achieve supremacy over the native Adivasi 
lands. However, they overcome all the hurdles and 
established their sovereign ultimately. The Adivasis 
were the earliest fighters for independence and their 
revolts were all armed movements. The colonial 
could make of state monopoly was through the 
“Indian Forest Act” of (1865), yet the latter act to 
serve in time as a basis for forest legislation and 
other British colonies was passed only after a 
prolonged and against Adivasi revolt within the 
colonial bureaucracy (Gadgil, and Guha, 1992). 
Since 1868, Adivasis leader, Joria Bhagat fought 
against the British, Panchmahals region in western 
India. The British colonial outposts were pillaged, 
particularly in small states. To put down the 
insurrection, colonial forces were dispatched. The 
showdown between the Adivasis’ poorly armed 
rebels and the British’s well-trained forces took 
place on a hillside where the rebel’s leader was 
stationed with a large number of Adivasis. In which 
condition colonial troops had pre-planned taken up 
position neighbouring (Skaria, 1996). 
Many forest dwellers (Adivasi), particularly hunter-
gatherers and shifting planters, are clearly impacted 
by changes and conflict. Had been subjected to the 
strains of the plains' agrarian cultures for decades. 
Through the partition of territory between 
endogamy groups of hunter-gatherers, social 
differentiation restrains resource exploitation. In 
many regions of India at the time, shifting 

cultivation was the predominant mode of 
agriculture, particularly in hilly and forested areas 
where cultivating agricultural production was not 
always possible. Although Adivasi communities in 
western India rely on this style of resource 
utilization, it was mostly practiced by Adivasi tribes 
for whom ‘Jhum’ agriculture was a way of life that 
included not only the economic but also the socio-
cultural domains. In the Adivasi worldview, the 
centrality of ‘Jhum’ agriculture in shaping 
communal life was reflected in the many myths and 
stories built around it. After 1892, ‘Jhum’ 
agriculture came to an end as a result of non-violent 
forms of resistance such as non-payment of taxes 
and the continuation of ‘Jhum’ agriculture in the 
forbidden area. The new restriction engendered a 
strong sense of cultural loss, which was reflected in 
a petition to the British colonial authorities. Adivasi 
resistance to the state’s attempt to regulate ‘Jhum’ 
agriculture frequently took a violent and 
confrontational shape in some locations. This was 
especially true where forest commercialization was 
coupled with the entrance of non-Adivasi 
landowners and money-lenders who came to have a 
strong influence over the aboriginal community 
(Guha, & Gadgil, 1989). 
Many forest regions have been completely removed 
from the category of state property and have gained 
tight sovereignty over natural resources since the 
nineteenth century. The notion of state monopoly 
was also a cornerstone of the significant forest 
policy declaration of 1894, which was based on 
“The Indian Forest Act” (1878). The programme 
was also a reaction to the dangerous unrest among 
the Adivasis produced by tight forest governance, 
which was influenced by an unsustainable 
government indictment of the economic orientation 
of forest and natural resource control. “The Indian 
Forest Act” of (1878) created the foundations for 
the scientific management of forests for commercial 
objectives, which the colonial prepared to maintain 
rigorous Adivasis state control forest exploitation 
(Gadgil and Guha, 1992). 

Shaukar, Jamindar, Rajput and Patidar versus 
the Adivasi 

The suffering loans of the famine of 1899-1901 
were the plainest in the recorded history of western 
India. During this natural disaster, the Bhils were 
the poorest sufferers. Their unwillingness to come 
to release grains and food to the hilly areas added to 
the unhappiness of the poor Bhils. Due to acute 
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famine situations attended by the widespread of 
cholera in 1900, the mortality among the Bhils was 
as high as twenty-five percent among the total 
deaths in Mewar region, thirty percent in hilly 
areas, fifteen percent respectively in Dungarpur, 
Pratapgarh and Banswara regions (Mathur, 2000).  
In 1899 the Adivasis would never lodge a grievance 
or give evidence against their Shahukar, on the 
contrary, they were ever ready to abide by these 
wishes. In the western part of some Patidars living 
in a separate faliya of the same village, the Patidar 
was illegal means used the gain ownership of the 
land. In that great famine 1899-1900 time, the 
shahukars hegemony was thus maintained through 
economic force reinforced with authoritarianism, 
and not through direct coercive force. It was, 
however, a relationship of control and 
subordination and not one of mutuality. Its one-
sided nature became only too apparent whenever 
there was an agrarian disaster. The moneylender of 
western India declined to advance loans, even to 
their oldest customers (Hardiman,1994).   
Following the conquest of significant areas of 
western India by the British East India Company. 
The British colonial wanted progressive farmers 
who would cultivate cotton and opium. Adivasis 
were pushed off the land and made to serve as 
indentured labour. In Gujarat, too, the land passed 
into the hands of Patidar settlers that Leva Knbis 
(Patidars), applied a collection of land settlements 
by what was referred to as direct cultivating. It 
wanted in this way to avoid the power of 
landowning mediators and excerpt taxes directly 
from the peasantry. Furthermore, land revenue was 
not to be set in the long run, but rather to fluctuate 
depending on changes in capital spending, soil 
degradation, and even the groups who cultivated the 
land. The Lewa Patidars and Kunbi Marathas were 
among the principal castes entrusted with the 
obligation of paying revenue (Judy, 2010).   
The Bhagat movement, a socio-political-religious 
movement is an effort to bring the Bhils within the 
orbit of Hinduism. There were various sects among 
the Bhagat movement. One among them was the 
‘lasodia sect’, who established the “Lasodia 
Movement for social reforms amongst the Bhils of 
Mewar”, Mavji Maharaj, Surmaldas, Guru 
Govindgiri and Motilal Tejawat. Govind Guru was 
popular in the Dungarpur and adjoining Bhil areas 
of Udaipur, Banwara and Gujarat in western India. 
He thought of establishing his kingdom, around 
1913-14. He was charged with a conspiracy to 

overthrow Rajput and British rule and establish a 
Bhil state while addressing a huge rally of the Bhils 
in Banswada. The then British colonial rulers of 
Baswara managed to arrest Govindguru after he had 
addressed a huge gathering at Manga hill (Mathur, 
2000).   
Forest reserves were established under the authority 
of the forest department towards the end of the 
twentieth century. Because shifting cultivation in 
the forest now came to be seen as destructive to 
these reserves, colonial forest departments 
established themselves in a headquarters in the 
centre of the track and changed the way of life of 
the Adivasi in a radical system. These excite 
continuing resistance during the period up until 
1914. Colonial state officials’ rule, they pursued a 
policy and forest department established its power 
in the tract then exploitation agents Bhil. The 
border areas of Gujarat, Rajasthan, Madhya Pradesh 
and Maharashtra in western India, Bhils against the 
harsh application of colonial law and revenue 
policy, the many times effect was however 
pernicious (Guha, 1996).  
The terms such as ideas of development, 
modernization and progress suggest that Adivasi 
community non-industrial societies are not only 
technologically inferior but socially inferior as well. 
The case of the indigenous Adivasis of the Dangs 
hill areas of western India, the Adivasis 
communities of manly Bhil, Varlis and Koknis. Hi 
was argued that the Dangi Adivasis have existed on 
the borders of modernization for some two hundred 
years. Despite their subordination to a succession of 
villagers, upper-caste Hindus, the British and the 
post-colonial state, bout Adivasis have developed 
orality, they have struggled to maintain and save 
their culture and identity. That several stories and 
oral history depended on forest and their ancestral 
pasts center on the theme of wildness. In the 
coming of the British period, the identity of 
Adivasis culture and wildness was slowly 
transformed into an identity of ignorance. The 
British colonial thought such as rational perspective 
was improved to define social values, norms and 
circumscribe social behavior. Then the result was 
that follows associated with wildness, like 
gathering, hunting and shifting cultivation, were 
repressed in the name of modernization. Adivasis 
communities’ sovereignty was also gnarled (Lanz, 
2002). 
The Adivasi community has changed, as have the 
causes that have upset them and caused them to 



©Rajasthali Journal                                                                                                                                 ISSN 2583-1720 

 

https://www.rajasthali.marudharacollege.ac.in           Volume 1, Issue 3, Apr ‐ Jun 2022                                                  21                 

struggle. There were three phases to the Adivasi 
movements. Between 1795 and 1860, the first 
phase took place. It supported the development, 
extension, and foundation of British territory on 
both sides. The second phase encompasses the 
years 1860 to 1920. It sided with colonialism's 
intensive phase, during which merchant capital 
invaded the Adivasi economy, changing their 
relationship with the land, forest, and natural 
resources. The third phase spans the years 1920 to 
1947, when India gained independence from the 
British (Gupta, & Basu, 2012). During this time, the 
Adivasis began to launch ostensibly “separatist” 
groups while also taking part in nationalist and 
agrarian movements. When the British colonial 
administration seized Adivasi kingdoms and 
implemented British colonial rule in the Adivasis 
region of western India during the twentieth 
century, they came into battle with numerous 
Adivasis in western India and other parts of the 
country. The Adivasi in general, and chieftains in 
particular, resented the new administration's loss of 
power and resources. They rose up against the 
British and revolted (Shah, 2004).  

Colonial Forest Policies 

Adivasis are the indigenous people of this land but 
they never thought of ownership over the forests, 
land, or nature. For them, nature, water, forests, 
land all these were like mother and they have taken 
care of it like their mother. After the British came 
to India, to loot the revenue and resources, different 
kinds of acts came into existence in this land. The 
Zamindari system was established by the British as 
a way to collect revenue through landlords. The 
Adivasi living in the forests also came into the 
purview of the zamindari system. Therefore, the 
Adivasis protest state against this system. This 
changed the public property of Adivasi into private 
property (Yang, 1985).  
Statement by Dalhousie 1855, The British saw 
Indian forests as an important resource to be 
exploited for revenue and export. Lord Dalhousie 
has given a comprehensive forest policy: “owed 
largely to the increasing difficulty of procuring 
adequate provisions of wood for the countless 
extension of railway lines then being assumed, as a 
result of the systematic destruction of forest areas 
for cultivation, and uncontrolled felling and 
nonappearance of all protection of forests, the 
Government of India was forced to take active steps 
to protect the further obliteration of forests that still 

survived”. In 1854, Mc Clelland, who was then of 
Burma’s forests, issued a report to the Indian 
government, recommending some restrictions on 
the British colonial rulers’ excessive exploitation of 
woods. The Governor-General Lord Dalhousie 
released a “Memorandum of the Government of 
India” on August 3, 1855, based on this, and 
broadcast the outline of forest protection (Saldanha, 
1996). 
Forest Act of 1865, British became the owners of 
forest and established the forest department.  A 
“scientific forest system” was developed to protect 
the forest, and forest lands were declared as 
government property. And thus, the Adivasi is 
declared as “encroachment” on the forests. For the 
first time, an effort was made to govern forest 
people’s collecting of forest products. The real 
motive was to make a barrier-free way to cut the 
trees and use them for the buildings as per their 
wish and thus side-line the Adivasi process (GOI, 
1865).  
Forest Act of 1875, Deprivation of forest resources: 
Alongside the extreme load of taxes and levies the 
Bhils were depressed from the free use of products 
of forests for their native ingesting and sale in the 
neighboring ‘hats bajar’ (weekly market) or 
villages in the plains. This Act of dispossession was 
practiced in the areas inhabited by the Adivasis 
under the British colonial administration, the finale 
of which can be seen in the “Forest Act of 1875”. 
This policy of forest products without the cost-of-
living increased Bhil. A ‘The Indian Forest Act of 
1878’imposed a duty on timber. Forests became 
state property, fundamentally altering the concept 
of common property. Adivasi rights to forest lands 
and forest produce were eventually considered 
concessions. According to this Act, the forest was 
divided into three categories: “restricted forest, 
conservation forest, and village forest” (Mathur, 
2000).  

Reserved forests: The forest department is in 
charge of reserved forests. It was forbidden to 
capture and use forest animals, trees, plants, or any 
other sort of forest produce. No one was allowed to 
enter forests for the purpose of gathering forest 
produce or providing pasture for animals. The state-
owned and controlled this forest land entirely 
(Verma, 1990).  
Protected forests: But the Adivasis were given 
some concessions in these forests such as collecting 
fuelwood, wood for building houses, collecting 
fruits and other forest produce. The area under 
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these forests was owned by the state but the 
villagers were allowed to make use of it. “Protected 
forests were similarly state-controlled, but some 
concessions were granted conditional to the 
reservation of commercial tree species when they 
became valuable. Protected forests could also be 
closed to fuelwood collection and grazing, 
whenever it was deemed necessary to do so. As 
demand for timber increased, many protected 
forests were re-designated reserved forests so that 
the state could exercise complete control over 
them” (Verma, 1990). 
Village Forests/ Unclassified Forests: Those 
forests which do not come under the reserved or 
protected forests are known as the village forests or 
unclassified forests. The villagers could use the 
forest products but not for commercial purposes. 
But later on, these forests were converted into 
reserved or protected forests. Under the land 
acquisition act, 1894 act, the land which was owned 
by nobody was declared as government land. 
According to Adivasi tradition, the land was not 
owned in their names and they did not possess any 
documents of ownership. So, through this act, the 
land cultivated by Adivasi was made into 
government land and Adivasi became illegal 
colonizers. Forest policy resolution 1894, the 
forests were defined and plotted. It necessitated the 
establishment of broad management principles. 
Voelker, the Superintendent of Forests at the time, 
gave a report to the government on “Improvement 
of Indian Agriculture” at the time. He harassed the 
necessity of expressing a British colonial forest 
strategy with a specific goal of serving agricultural 
interests in it. On the basis of these proposals, the 
Indian government issued a forest policy on 
October 19, 1894. The Circular of 1894 had a 
number of flaws. The policy was appropriate for the 
woodlands under the forest department's 
supervision (The Land Acquisitions, 1894).  

Forests were categorized into four classes under 
the resolution: 

a) Forests, whose preservation was required due 
to climatic or physical factors. 

b) The forests have enough money to supply 
timber for commercial purposes.  

c) Minor forest. 
d) Pasture lands.  
The above-mentioned classification applied only to 
forests under the management of the State. Colonial 
policy imagined the release of forest land for 

cultivation, subject to certain safeguards. The 
colonial policy had left a boundary of outlying 
areas of reserved forests for the supply of the 
villager's needs. Forest Act of 1865 was amended in 
1927 and the Indian Forest Act was implemented. 
Under this act, the ownership of the forest by the 
state and its resources was made stronger. This 
exploitative act continued and made stronger after 
the Indian independence. The “Indian Forest Act” 
(1927) was an attempt to systematize all of the 
British colonial forest officials' activities and to 
further manage forest inhabitants' rights to forest 
lands and production. The Forests were reserved, 
protected and village forests and elaborate 
provisions were made to spread State control over 
forests. The “India Forest Act” (1878), was 
changed in the past by several local government 
acts. Forests were divided into three categories: 
reserved, protected, and village forests. The income 
soft features of forests are also given attention in 
the combined law relating to forests, transportation 
of forest products, and duty on timber and other 
items. The technique of shifting cultivation was 
always considered a privilege that the state 
government could manage, restrict, or outlaw (GOI, 
1927).  

Histories of the Adivasi Leaders and Revolt 

Vegada Bhil- (Gir, Gujarat): Vegada Bhil was King 
of Gir region. He supported the ruler of the 
Bhavnagar region, Veer Hamirji Gohil to fight 
against Mohmmad Gaznavi to protect Somnath 
Temple in the 12th Century (Vasava, 2001).  
Bhil leaders of the past have become icons for 
resistance today. Moriya Bhil: (Dhadgav) In 1489 
Mathavad region was ruled by Adivasi Bhil called 
Metha Bhil or Motiya Bhil. His rule spread over 
areas of North Maharashtra, Dhadgav, Pavagarh, 
Mathavad in Madhya Pradesh and the hathokhan 
region (ibid). 
Punja Bhil: (Mevad, Rajasthan) Punja Bhil was the 
protector of the Mewad rule for 88 generations. In 
1576 in Haldighatibattle, 8000 Bhil had laid their 
lives for Mewad and saved the life of King 
Maharana Pratap (ibid). 
Raja Shilpatshing- (Dand, Gujarat): King 
Shilpatsingh Jarasing Pawar of the Dang region in 
Gujarat had fought Britishers in the year 1829 in 
Dang forests. He was a staunch opponent of the 
British. He had looted a government treasury in the 
year 1841 in Navlua Pimpalner area (ibid). 
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Tantya Bhil (Patalpani, Madhya Pradesh) is a 
legendary figure in Nimar, Malwa, Dhar-Jhabua, 
Betul, Maharashtra, Gujarat, and Rajasthan in 
western India. Tantya Bhil was one of the great 
revolutionaries who launched a twelve-year 
military war against British authority, plundering 
the British government's treasuries and fortune, and 
distributing it to the poor and needy. “The news of 
the arrest of Tantya Bhil was prominently published 
on November 10, 1889 issue of the New York 
Times. In this news he was described as the Robin 
Hood of India” (The New York Times, November 
10, 1889). 
However, the process of mobilizing the Bhils for 
redressal of their agricultural grievances had begun. 
The famine of 1899-1900 saw the Bhils turning to 
social banditry. The teachings of Guru Gobind Giri 
had caused discontent. And his followers gathered 
at the Mangarh hill on the border of Sunth, 
Dungarpur and Banswara state and called a meeting 

(Samp Sabha) and during the talks, demanded land 
revenue of the poor, apart from their independence 
(Singh, 1985). 

Conclusion 

The British evolved a policy of Pacification with 
the Bhils to bring the region under their control. 
The strong motive for this policy was Bhil raids and 
looting of the plains. With the policy of Pacifying 
the Bhils, headmen were appointed who were paid 
their hats or dues at regular intervals. The Colonial 
Policy of timber extraction and replacing the 
sustenance agriculture with revenue agriculture cost 
the Bhil rural economy dearly. Forest came to be 
treated as state property. The ecological balance 
was completely lost and commercial production of 
teak and deodar became common. The rudimentary 
needs of the tribals could not be met. Moreover, the 
tribals were restricted access to forest resources and 
management.  
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